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A message from Mrs Tomlinson… 
I hope you have all had a good week. 
  
In my column a couple of weeks ago, I mentioned that we 
had a group of children travelling to Birmingham to 
represent the school and county in the Central National 
Regional Finals for Panathlon. There were 13 teams 
competing in this event and our determined team came 
an impressive 4th. They have experienced great success in 
all the Panathlon competitions this year and should feel 
extremely proud of their achievements. Mrs Kurton has 
dedicated significant time coaching and supporting these 
pupils and she could 
not have felt any 
prouder regarding how 
well they all conducted 
themselves 
throughout Finals Day. 
Each and every one 
showed determination 
and outstanding 
sportsmanship and 
they were all quick to 
congratulate the 
winning teams and 
applaud their 
victories.  

Our final two year group trips took place this week and it 
feels very satisfying to have completed them all without 
encountering any significant issues or unfortunate 
weather conditions. Our Year 2 children thoroughly 
enjoyed all the wildlife on show at the Cotswold Wildlife 
Park on Tuesday and the only minor problem to be 
overcome was that one of our school minibuses decided 
that it was not going to play ball for the return journey 
and refused to start! Thankfully, there were enough 
spare seats on the coaches to accommodate all staff and 

pupils and the minibus 
simply had to remain in 
the park’s car park 
overnight. A huge thank 
you to Mr Bucknell and 
Mr Reid who spent much 
of Wednesday at the 
park with the breakdown 
serviceman and 
eventually managed to 

get the bus back to school. Thank you also to the staff 

who pushed the minibus into a suitable position so that it 
could be left overnight!  

Yesterday saw Year 5 enjoy all Paultons Park had to offer 
and though it is quite a journey to get there, it is certainly 
worth it as there are so many rides and attractions, and 
queuing times are always minimal. I have always 
considered myself to be someone who thoroughly enjoys 
rides but the Cyclonator changed that for me yesterday 
afternoon: never have I been so grateful for a ride to 
finally come to a stop and I have no idea why members of 
my group could possibly have wanted to do it again! 
Once again, I felt very privileged to head out on a trip and 
spend time with a group of pupils who really represented 
the school so well. They showed that they are now ready 
to take that next step into Year 6, the top of the school, 
and be the role models that our younger students can 
look up to.   
 

On Wednesday, your child took home their letter 
indicating who their teacher will be in September and this 
afternoon, they have been able to spend time in their 
new classrooms. I managed to pop round to all classes 
this afternoon and I was delighted with how settled all 
the children were: they were most definitely impressing 
their new teachers!  
 

Whilst we are busy with our plans for the next academic 
year, we are also getting ready to say goodbye to some 
much-loved colleagues at the end of this term. As a 
school, I am always delighted that many of our staff stay 
with us for a great number of years as this demonstrates 
the warmth felt and the strong sense of Lynch Hill 
community. Our longest serving staff member, Mrs 
Poole, has made the decision to retire this summer and 
after giving 37 years of dedicated service to this school I 
have to reluctantly accept that she finally wants to take a 
step back and enjoy time just for herself. Mrs Poole has 
been such a key part of the Lynch Hill story and will be 
greatly missed. We are also saying goodbye to Miss 
Bason who has been with us for the last seven years. 
With a wedding to look forward to this summer and a 
new home out of the area, she has taken up a teaching 
post in a school closer to her new home. They are very 
lucky to be gaining such a good teacher. We will also bid 
farewell to Mr Alem who is going to be leaving us to train 
as a secondary school teacher, and to Miss Wilson who 
has supported Year 5 over the last term. A huge thank 
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you to them all for the support they have offered our 
pupils and the lives they have touched.  
 

With farewells to be said, we will also be saying welcome 
to a new teacher in year 2. Mrs Couch was in school 
today to meet with her new class. She is an experienced 
practitioner who has spent a number of years working at 
another local school and we very much hope that she will 
enjoy her Lynch Hill experience.  
 

Have a lovely weekend and see you next week.  
 

Lindsey Tomlinson 

 

 
 

 
 

Something to try… being active  
We are ending our well-being year with easy suggestions 
to increase well-being and boost mood for all the family. 
This week, try to do just one extra thing that increases 
your active movement as a family. Walk instead of taking 
the car, jump on the trampoline, do an online workout, 
splash in the paddling pool, go for a cycle. Start your 
summer active! Remember that all small actions add up 
to a life of increased well-being.  

 
 

Thought for the Week 
This week our PRESENT focus has been TEAMWORK 

 

The Cozy Reading Corner 
At our school, we want to encourage reading across the 
whole of the school community – and that includes our 
parents and carers! This term we will continue with our 
book reviews from/for our children with occasional 
recommendations for books recommended for adult 
reading.  This week we have a lovely review from Gursukh 
Dhaliwal - 5B 
 
Last week I started reading short stories from a book my 
teacher has called 'Stories for Boys who Dare to be 
Different'. I love choosing this book to look at during 
morning work because it's different to other books. It's a 
good read when you feel very left out or different, even if 
you are a girl. There are 100 stories in this book. My 
favourite story is on page 74 and it's about Galileo Galilei. 
An inspiring collection of 100 stories of famous and not 
so famous men from the past to the present day, who 
went on to make the world a better place through 
compassion, generosity and self-belief. 

 
The Summer Reading Challenge 
This week Reception and KS1 were visited by staff from 
Slough Library Service. They spoke to the children about 
the resources they can access at the libraries in Slough. 
They also informed them about their Summer Reading 
Challenge and how by taking part they can gain rewards. 
This year it is all about getting creative. Music, junk-
modelling, photography, dancing, story writing, the 
possibilities are endless. The children can discover new 
books, unlock rewards along the way and achieve 
something amazing this summer.  To join in with the 
challenge the children need to be library members. This 
can be done online (Libraries – Slough Borough 
Council) or by visiting the library itself either in Britwell, 
Cippenham, Langley or at The Curve in Slough. 
 
Children aged 4 and over can complete the challenge by 
enjoying six library books over the summer, collecting 
stickers and rewards along the way. Those that finish will 
be awarded a medal and certificate to mark their 
achievement. The challenge: 

1. Presents reading as a fun and enjoyable activity 
2. Encourages children to become lifelong book lovers 
3. Helps prevent the trend for reading skills to dip over 

the summer holidays 
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4. Enhances and supports the school’s reading 
initiatives. 

The fun rewards motivate the children to progress 
through the challenge and it is inclusive to children of all 
abilities as they can choose any library books that appeal 
to them to count towards the challenge 

 

 
The Wish List 
Our Nursery and Reception are looking for the following 
items.  If you are able to help/provide them please bring 
them in to school.  Our youngest children would be very 
grateful. 
 

• Peat-free compost – we need LOTS!! 

• Bark chippings as we would like to create a path 
through our 'Enchanted garden' 

• Table salt, plain flour and vegetable oil to make 
playdough 

 
Dates for Your Diary 
 

Our website calendar is up to date with all the key dates 
for this academic year including non-uniform days and 
school trips.  You can access it using this link: Calendar - 
Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk) 

 

Summer 2024 
Term ends on:              Friday 19th July 2024 

Inset Days:                    Monday 22nd July, Tuesday 
23rd July, Wednesday 24th July 

More information, dates and events are available on our 
website: 
Calendar - Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk) 

 
Term dates for this and next year can be found on our  
Website: Term dates - Lynch Hill School Primary Academy 
(lhsprimaryacademy.org.uk 

 

We are a Nut and Seed Free School 
Please make sure that you do not give your children 
nutty bars, seeded bread, Nutella, Kinder Bueno or any 
other item containing nuts in their lunch box.  We have 
a number of children and staff with life threatening 
allergies to nuts and seeds, and even touching the hand 
of a child who has come in to contact with nuts or seeds 
could be fatal.   
No nuts + no seeds = no problem. 
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PLEASE Pre-Pay Your Breakfast Club and Lunches! 
Lunch cards must be pre-purchased via the SchoolMoney app. Just click on “buy a 

shop item”. If you need help, just pop to the office where we can help you. 
We would ask that ALL parents check their child/ren’s SchoolMoney account and pay 

any outstanding debts immediately. Thank you for your cooperation 
 

Please note that all Friday meal debts will not be on Schoolmoney until Monday 
afternoon. 
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 LYNCH HILL PRIMARY SCHOOL- LUNCH MENU   Spring & Summer 2024                     Jacket Potato available for KS2 only 

 

 

 
 
 
 

DAIRY FREE 

DAIRY FREE 

8th – 12th July will be Week 3! 
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EYFS Praise Award given to one child for achievement    

Red  
AM  Talia 

Alhemyari  

FOR  

Your amazing progression in your name writing.   

PM  Hafsah Ali  Showcasing your amazing mark making abilities.   

Green  
AM  Myla Torr  Amazing sharing on the carpet this week.   

PM  Kingsley 

McKenzie   
Showcasing great resilience and overcoming a challenge this week.  

Blue  Vivaan Patel  Making everyone smile with his great sense of humour.  
Yellow  Ishman Kaur  Having super confidence when showcasing her amazing singing skills  

Dolphin  Gurditt Singh  Being such a kind and considerate friend.  

Starfish  George Egan  Exploring new activities in his phonic lessons.  

Seahorse  Kuba Wilks  Super independent sentence writing.   

Turtles  Moosa Patel  His super input and participation during maths. Well done Moosa!  

EYFS Head-Teacher Award given to one child for Achievement    

Dolphins  Leo Appleton-

Warwick  

FOR  
  

Coping so well with all the changes that have happened over the last couple of 

weeks.  
Starfish  Miraya Suri  Confidently exploring new environments and being friendly towards others.  

Seahorse  Robyn Tassell  Fantastic use of phonic knowledge in her independent writing.  

Turtles  Witold 

Mieczkowski  
His lovely singing and joining in during interest time.  

KS1 Praise Award given to two children for achievement  

1P  
Ryan Bagga  

FOR  
  

Excellent computing skills and supporting his peers with their learning.   
Jellene Joseph  Fantastic reading this week, using lots of expression.  

1K  
Imran Ali  Super hard work in all of his lessons.  

Benjamin Panchen  Great work on his writing, reading and drawing.   

1A  
Mahad Yousaf  His hard work in maths when learning about the days of the week.  

Isabelle Costello  Creative role-playing during our history lesson.  

1N  
Alexis Louis  His continued resilience and determination in all that he does. Keep it up!  

Zaid Nasib  His great enthusiasm and working independently in maths.  

2S  
Bria-Louise Scott  Her improved writing and spelling. Well done, Bria!   

Paisley Cooper  Working hard in all of her lessons and always being helpful. Well done, Paisley!  

2M  
Saif Rafique  His continued hard work and progress in all subjects. Well done Saif!  

Haneen Shoaib  Being a fabulous role model for all other children on our school trip!  

2N  
Hurrem Rameez  Her much-improved spellings in English writing, keep it up Hurrem.  

Shazain Khan  
Consistently aiming high, working hard and caring deeply, you are a super star 

Zain!  

2K  
Eleanor Dean  

Her positive attitude towards all tasks and improved resilience in and out of the 

classroom.  
Ayaansh Raparthi  Being a thoughtful member of 2K. 

KS1 Head-Teacher Award given to one child for achievement  

1P  Aayansh Thapa  

  
FOR  
  

His incredible writing in phonics this week. Keep it up!   

1K  Saanvi Nishad  For super work in all lessons. You are a superstar!  

1A  Abhayjit Gill  His resilience and determination to learn during our maths lessons. Well done!  

1N  Ruhee Sharma  
Her growing confidence in joining in with classroom discussions and her great 

responses. Well done!  

2S  
Leo-Alexander 

Lee   
Excellent behaviour and being a role model to his peers on the school trip.   

2M  Zoya Samiullah  Her wonderful attitude and kind and caring nature.  

2N  Maisie Duncan  
Always having a positive attitude towards all aspects of school life, well done 

Maisie!  
2K  Lyana Mahadew  Being an absolute super star in all she does and motivating her peers.   

  
 

 



 

 

KS2 Praise Awards given to two children for achievement  

3R  
Reinard Jones  

for  

Showing initiative when working with a friend to build their castle.  

Abdul Ahad Abassi  Positive attitude in class and his learning.  

3C  
Louie Le Tissier  Working hard in English this week to write a great recount of a story.  

Hurr Zaidi  Doing some great work in maths this week on statistics, well done!  

3M  
Krenil Maniyar  

Showing a positive attitude towards his learning. Additionally, always coming to 

school with a smile on his face.   

Hadiya Fatima  Trying her best to build on her design and technology project. Keep it up!   

3A  
Evie Nash  Always having a positive attitude towards learning and trying her best.   

Simeon Lawrence   Always having a positive attitude towards his learning.   

4O  
Tylee Martin  

Beng kind and caring towards his peers and helping with the wordsearch to those 

that needed help.  

Hafsah Rehman  Having a positive attitude to learning and always trying her best.  

4D  
Harper Hudson  Writing a beautiful setting description in English this week.  

Surina Pama  Showing a fantastic attitude towards all of her work and always helping her peers.  

4A  

Mmesoma 

Anyadiegwu  
Improved work ethics and behaviour. Well done Mmesoma. I am so proud of you.  

Ayana Siddiqi  Excellent setting description in English. Excellent work Ayana.  

4P  
Lily Danek  Working very hard in spelling lessons this week. Well done!  

Ibrahim Ahmed  Working extremely hard in maths lessons and explaining his answers. Well done!  

5P  
Abhijot Singh  For his excellent attitude in lessons this week.  

Aksitha Selvarajah  For being such a great role model in Paultons Park.  

5B  
Amaya Nawaz  Being very helpful on the trip to Paultons Park.  

Rayyaan Rashid  Having a positive attitude on the trip to Paultons Park.  

5H  
Nela Galka  Showing initiative when editing her work lately.  

Charley Harratt  Showing courage and resilience during a tough week.  

5J  The whole class  For behaving so well and having a brilliant trip to Paultons Park  

6S  
Adam Kahlon  His continued brilliance in all lessons.   

Elbie-Rae Harrison  Being a helpful pupil and showing maturity on the playground.  

6P  
Mustafa Kazmi  Great attitude and behaviour in class.  

Anisa Sajjad  Great attitude and behaviour in class.  

6J  

Hansini Chilmutoor 

Jeevankumar  
Working hard on her English writing. 

Oswald Appiah  His friendly nature and trying his best in class. 

6R  
Fatima Fiaz  Displaying great enthusiasm towards singing.  

Lawi Ibrahim  A fantastic explanation of profit and loss in maths.  

Headteacher’s Awards given to one child for achievement  

3R  Rumaysa Qasim  

for  

Her kind and thoughtful nature, doing her best in class and when playing with 

friends.   

3C  Matthew Kaye-Taylor  
Working hard in all lessons this week and being an amazing role model to your 

peers!  

3M  Alaya Chaudhry  
Being an amazing friend and always offering to help those in need. 3M are lucky to 

have you.   

3A  Aarini Kumar   
Working consistently hard in all lessons and for writing a fantastic piece of witing 

this week. Well done!  

4O  Mariam Tahir  
Settling in so well into the Lynch Hill community and following all expectations. 

Well done Mariam!  

4D  Joshua Maina   
Working extremely hard to make good choices this week and being a good role 

model in class.   

4A  Anayah Zubair  Going above and beyond doing extra homework.   

4P  Rian Bagga  Working hard this week in all lessons and being very helpful to others. Well done!  

5P  Brody Bryson    For being a fabulous helper in Year 1.  

5B  Amelia Afridi    Being extremely brave on the trip to Paultons Park. I am so proud of you!  



 

 

5H  Pradnyesh Pote    
Always showing great dedication and commitment in completing his learning tasks 

well before the timer goes.  

5J  Alison Sahaye    For being brave and coming on our trip and having a go on the rides!  

6S  Japnoor Kandola    
Working consistently hard in all lessons and taking great care in the presentation of 

her work.  

6P  Aakif Saleeth    
His continued impeccable behaviour, manners and hard work in all lessons, despite 

the end of year distractions. What a role model you are – thank you!  

6J  Zargham Nawaz    
Zargham has shown effort and commitment in lessons as well as working hard at not 

being distracted by his peers.  

6R  Zainab Hussain    Her meticulous work ethic and neat presentation of work in each book.  

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher’s Award Afternoon Tea with Mrs T! 

 

 

 

 


